
Emails re Fire Safety 
 
3/3/17 
From the NSC: 
I am attaching pictures from earlier this morning of the current state of the landscaping of LCC on Charleston 
Street. 
 
Several neighbors whose property is contiguous with LCC's yard have voiced their concern over the growth of 
weeds, cut trees/shrubs left unmoved and the potential for fire in the area as the weather continues to improve 
and the vegetation dries.  With the heavy rains we have experienced, it is understandable that the growth is 
unusually high, but with this the need for tending to the area is vital.  In addition, there are two very elderly 
individuals with homes facing this area and they, too, are nervous about the aspect of a potential fire, as their 
mobility has decreased. 
 
Bruce Rucker did some trimming this week, which is appreciated, but there is still much more that needs to be 
done. 
 
Please note also that the gate to the leaning fence is often pushed open and left ajar.  There have been times 
when young adults have entered your private property and left the gate open. 
 
Please let me know your thoughts and when some work might be started.  I will advise the neighbors 
accordingly. 
  
3/6/17 
Response from HRS: 
I am forwarding this information on to our maintenance crew.  I spoke with Bruce Rucker last week as well 
about the debris and landscaping issues. 
  
3/14/17 
From the NSC: 
I am following up to determine if your maintenance crew has indicated when something might be done to 
remedy the landscaping issues. 
  
3/15/17 
Response from HRS: 
I am meeting with maintenance next week to find out the landscaping issues on campus.  I will get back to you. 
  
4/18/17 
From the NSC: 
Do you know when the landscaping of the Lincoln Child Center might be tended to?  Due to the heavy rains 
this past winter, the vegetation has grown quite a bit and neighbors whose homes back up onto the property 
are concerned of the potential fire danger as the landscaping dries. 
  
5/15/17 
From the NSC: 
I wanted to reach out to you to determine if and when there might be some work done to clear the 
drying vegetation on the LCC property that we had previously communicated on. 
 
Please let me know, as neighbors are very concerned about the potential fire danger with the area's 
weeds and overgrowth continuing and the warming of temperatures. 
  
5/18/17 
Response from HRS: 



I spoke with maintenance today and they are preparing to work on the project in the next few weeks.  Please 
contact me again if you have additional questions. 
 


